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Dear Friends,
 
The World Programme of Action Concerning Disabled Persons (1982) recommended measures to improve the lives of persons with disabilities. This was followed by the Standard Rules on the Equalization of Opportunities for Persons with Disabilities (1993) which provided guidelines for our participation in society on the basis of equality. Each instrument spurred governments to affirmative action and gave new impetus to the disability rights movement. There is however no doubt that the coming into force of the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities surpasses in significance and importance all previous such events. It is therefore with optimism, with joy, and with gratitude that we, the representatives of civil society and the global disability family, join in this historical celebration.
